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PRINCIPAL
MR FRANK PIKARDT

The school has continued to improve both 
from an educational and physical point of 
view.

I am delighted to report that we have 
three students nominated for Artexpress, 
six nominated for Callback in Dance, six 
nominated for Shape 2018 in Design and 
Technology and eight nominated for Intech 
in Industrial Technology. What an amazing 
achievement and a great credit to both 
students and teachers who have been able to 
produce major works of such a high quality.

The school has been selected as part of the 
Cooler Schools program and will be fully 
air conditioned over the next year. More 
seating and shaded area will be provided in 
the Undercroft area with the construction of 

a new covered area.  The library and other 
learning spaces outside the classrooms will 
also receive major upgrades.

In 2019 we will significantly expand our team 
of School Learning Support Officers (SLSO) to 
provide additional assistance to our students. 
The SLSO’s are all past students of the 
school who have an intimate knowledge of 
the school’s teaching and learning philosophy 
and bring with them expertise across a wide 
variety of subjects.

As this is our last newsletter for the year may 
I take this opportunity to wish you all a safe, 
joyous and peaceful festive season. Together 
I am sure we will continue to make this place 
something special.

I would like to extend a big thank you to all members of the 
Freshwater Senior Campus community for 
your continued support throughout 2018.
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We now eagerly await the HSC results on 
Thursday. Over the last couple of weeks, 
students have continued to drop in and 
sign out, and it is reassuring to hear that 
many students have definite plans for 2019 
ranging from gap years, employment and 
tertiary education. I am looking forward to 
catching up with the newly graduated Year 
12 students this Friday, 14th December at 
the HSC Celebration morning tea, to share 
their achievements with staff and I hope 
that most students are able to attend. The 
morning tea will be held on the grassy area 
outside the library from 12 pm, with food 
and refreshments provided.

As teachers, we have given you knowledge 
to prepare for the exams, but we hope we 
have given you knowledge that will be useful 
in life far beyond the HSC. I hope we have 
taught you to think. If you can do this, you 
will be okay, no matter what is thrown at you 
in the coming days or years. Even though 

your physical presence at Freshwater has 
come to an end, if you have any queries 
about university, TAFE, etc we are still here 
to help you. I hope when you see us at the 
shops or in a foreign country, you will stop 
and say hello to us (trust me - teachers 
have met past students on their travels 
overseas!)

Year 12’s gift to the school this year are 
‘stickers’ for the internal windows in the 
library which are now on the windows 
and look fantastic!! The quotes have been 
chosen by Year 12 and serve as motivation 
and inspiration for those who come in to the 
library for many years to come.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish 
everybody a Happy Christmas and a positive 
and productive start to 2019 and I wish the 
fantastic class of 2018 all the best for your 
futures!

Well Year 12, the bags have been unpacked and the passports put 
away (for those who went overseas) 
from your travels after the HSC exams.

YEAR 12 (REL)
DEPUTY PRINCIPAL
MRS LEANNE 
TURNER
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YEAR 12 2018 GIFT TO 
THE SCHOOL
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Maintaining this ethos and willingness to 
accept feedback will assist students on 
their journey and enable them to be more 
proactive, methodical and have goals that 
can be clearly realised.

As the term draws to a close, a working 
routine should be established with 
homework and study or revision occurring 
each day. I would also like to remind you 
of the importance of your son or daughter 
attending lessons right up until the end of 
this Term. Year 12 is a challenging and at 
times stressful period for many students, 
and there is a far greater emphasis on 
grades and ranks in the HSC course with 
a demanding assessment schedule that all 
students are aware of. In the event of a class 
being missed due to sickness, students 
MUST see their teachers upon returning 
to school and catch up on work missed. 
It is not the responsibility of the teacher 
to chase those who have missed lessons 
or who have fallen behind, so if you could 
remind your student about this expectation 
it will undoubtedly help in the long run.

At this time of year I am often asked by 
parents ‘How much study should they be 
doing in the holidays?’ To use a sporting 

analogy, the HSC is a marathon, not a sprint, 
and most runners know they need to pace 
themselves to come home strong at the 
finish. Rather than tell the kids what to do, 
I shall tell you what I do. From the moment 
we break up, I force myself to take a break. 
I don’t touch work until the 10th of January. 
I commit to this. From this date, and with a 
really solid and relaxing detox from school, 
I begin again, setting myself some time for 
work each day. This obviously increases as 
Day 1 approaches but I’m refreshed and 
ready to go.

Ask them to set their realistic date and 
expect them to commit to it, after all, there 
is only three terms to go!

It has been a productive and busy year and 
a great pleasure working with the current 
group of students. I would like to wish 
everyone a very happy, safe and peaceful 
Christmas.

It has been pleasing that so many students have been 
approaching myself, their Year Advisers and teachers to clarify and
improve their learning opportunities as we encounter 
the first HSC tasks in most of their subjects. 

YEAR 11 DEPUTY
PRINCIPAL

MR DARREN PERCY
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Some students may be finding the 
experience very stressful and is usually an 
indication that they don’t feel in control of 
the process. Some tips that can assist for 
future tasks:

•	 Planning and setting deadlines: A 
good place to start is listing what 
needs to be done, when it needs 
to be done (setting a deadline) and 
allocating the time necessary to 
achieve the deadline. If a student 
starts to feel overwhelmed with a 
task then the first thing they should 
do is discuss it with their teacher and 
this is best done earlier rather than 
later.

•	 Reflection: Once the assessment 
marks are back it is important that 
the assessment process doesn’t 
end there. Any assessment or exam 
should be treated as a learning 
experience. Review and reflection on 
the task and the feedback supplied 
by the teacher is the most important 
aspect of an assessment.

The upcoming summer holidays, besides 
being a time to rest and recharge their 
energy levels, are a perfect opportunity to 
reflect on the past term and think about any 
changes that need to be made for the new 
year. Students can get up to date on class 
notes and summaries so they are not feeling 
so overwhelmed by the next assessment 
period.

Finally, we would like to farewell Ms 
Charlotte Green who will be leaving 
Freshwater at the end of this Term. She will 
be missed by the whole school and we wish 
her all the best for her future. Stepping in to 
the position of Year Adviser to the group of 
N-Z is Ms Janelle Garland. We look forward 
to welcoming her to the Wellbeing Team and 
she is very excited to work with the group.

We wish everyone a safe and Merry 
Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We are 
looking forward to the many opportunities, 
challenges and success in 2019!

The end of the first Term of Year 12 is fast approaching 
and all students have gone through the process 
of completing their first HSC assessment tasks.

CHARLOTTE
GREEN

GREG
EDWARDS

SHANNON
COOPER

Y E A R  1 1  A D V I S E R S
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The 2019 School Leaders have had a busy 
Term learning the ropes of their new role. In 
Week 2, they attended the Northern Beaches 
Secondary College Leadership Conference 
at the Manly Golf Club where they met 
leaders from other schools and the Member 
of Parliament for Manly, James Griffin. 

In Week 6, Paul Mitchell of The Human 
Enterprise conducted a workshop 
on ‘Authentic Leadership’ which was 
engaging and provided food for thought 
in terms of their vision for 2019. 

The leaders were a huge help with the 
Orientation Night for Year 11, 2019, providing 
advice and answering questions for the new 
cohort. The last few weeks of term will be 
busy for us with public speaking workshops 
and the Christmas Concert. The team 
looks forward to welcoming 320 new faces 
next year and their final year of schooling.

Erin Carney
Leadership Team Co-ordinator

L E A D E R S H I P 
T E A M
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“Feeling gratitude and not expressing it is like wrapping 
a present and not giving it.” (William Arthur Ward).
On the Northern Beaches have so much for 
which to be grateful: the HSC is over, the 
rain and floods have passed and the sun has 
come out and we live in a beautiful part of 
the world. All too often, however, we don’t 
express our thanks and we are depriving 
ourselves and others of the benefits.

Amy Morin in Psychology Today provides  7 
scientifically proven benefits of gratitude:

1. Gratitude opens the door to more
relationships.

2. Gratitude improves physical health.
3. Gratitude improves psychological

health
4. Gratitude enhances empathy and

reduces aggression.
5. Grateful people sleep better.
6. Gratitude improves self esteem
7. Gratitude increases mental strength

So this christmas season let’s give thanks, 
not just to family and friends but to those 

whose names we don’t know by waving  to 
the person who has let you in in the traffic, 
thanking the bus driver as you get off, 
acknowledging the checkout chums who 
pack your grocery bags with care.

Personally I would like to thank Spike 
who does such an amazing job 
supporting the students in the school. 
Sadly he has decided to retire and will take 
with him not just an astonishing collection 
of shoes and watches but a sense of 
humour and unparalleled level of 
psychological expertise

L E T ’ S  G I V E 
T H A N K S !



F R E S H I E  I N  F O C U S 10

These projects represent a significant 
personal and academic commitment 
whereby students have created unique, 
innovative and creative products, which has 
encompassed many hours of work by both 
students and staff.

These projects have now been assessed 
by external markers which has resulted in 
a number of nominations for  In Tech and 
Shape. These exhibitions at The Powerhouse 
Museum showcase the student talent 
around the State and we are very proud of 
all our students who have been nominated 
this year. Our faculty had eight nominations 
for  In Tech and included: Josh Anstee for 
his bathroom vanity, Ethan Edwards and 
Corey Smith who produced entertainment 
units and Jesse Seymour for his fern chair. 
These beautifully designed and constructed 
products demonstrating the skill and 
quality workmanship of our students. 
The exceptional filmmaking skills of Finn 
Ashton, Levi Kaye and Lachlan Ruser were 
also recognised along with Jordan Land 
whose film also included his outstanding 
animation skills.

The Design and Technology students who 
have received nominations for the Shape 
exhibition include: Elliot Philpotts - life vest, 
Hayley Sparkes - sustainable dress, Sam 
Mozaffari - 3D printed furniture connector, 
Josh Anstee - public seating bench, Andy 
Hapl - Arthritis seating aid and Madeline 

Nicholas - office rocking chair. Each one of 
these products displayed innovation, finesse 
and creative flair.

A challenging and rewarding component of 
the Year 11 and 12 Hospitality VET course 
is the mandatory work placement. Students 
studying Hospitality left the comfort of 
Freshwater and spent 35 hours in an industry 
workplace where they were provided with 
an experience of what it is like to work in 
a kitchen under time pressures and how 
to get food out to hungry customers. They 
worked in busy restaurants and cafes at a 
range of establishments along the Northern 
Beaches and Sydney city. Whilst most 
were very nervous at first, they certainly 
upheld the fine Freshwater reputation. 
The students’ work ethic and skills are to 
be commended as many of the workplaces 
made comments on how well our students 
behaved and conducted themselves. Several 
students were even offered casual jobs, 
which they have taken up.

Finally, I would like to thank the dedicated 
TAS staff for their time, effort and expertise 
that they have shared with their students in 
2018, to make it another fabulous year for 
the faculty.

Merryn Bayliss
Head Teacher Technological Applied 
Studies (Rel)

The TAS faculty have had a very busy year in 2018. A large 
number of students have completed a Major Project as 
part of their course in Design and Technology, Industrial 
Technology - Timber and Multimedia and Textiles and Design.

T A S  F A C U L T Y
I N  F O C U S
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MAJOR PROJECT 
NOMINATIONS 

FOR STATE HSC 
EXHIBITIONS  

INCLUDING 
INTECH AND 

SHAPE

JOSHUA
ANSTEE

JESSE
SEYMORE

FINN
ASHTON

JORDAN
LAND

ETHAN
EDWARDS

SAM
MOZAFFARI

LEVI
KAYE

COREY
SMITH

JOSHUA
ANSTEE

LACHLAN
RUSER
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I always spend this time of year digesting 
the year that was. Of course like all of us 
my year is filled with triumphs and failures! 
I slap my forehead for some of the mistakes 
made and congratulate myself for my wins. 
But in the spirit of christmas I always try 
to spend time practising gratitude - not 
because I am religious but because gratitude 
helps us put things in perspective. So to our 
students who are finishing the school year, 
find something to be grateful for and reflect 
on the year that was, both for your triumphs 
and for your failures, spend time with loved 
ones, and get some rest. Come back healthy 
and happy and ready to embrace a new year 
of challenges with renewed resilience and 
grit and let next year be the best year yet!

I would like to take this time to congratulate 
and encourage the Year 12’s as they have 
survived their first term as HSC students. 
We will be celebrating their Preliminary 
achievements in Week 10 with a Prize Giving 
Ceremony. This assembly will celebrate 
the many achievements in 2018 across 
their preliminary year including academic, 
sporting, community, merits and creative 

and performing arts. The awards reflect 
Freshwaters holistic view of developing 
resilient, independent students who have 
demonstrated mastery in their fields. A 
list of students receiving awards will be 
posted around the school on Monday 10th 
December. Parents of students receiving 
awards are welcome to attend.

We welcomed the Year 11’s for 2019 on 
Wednesday 5th December with a friendly 
informal BBQ. It was a great turn out and 
the new students really impressed me with 
their willingness to meet new people and 
step out of their comfort zones. They were 
put into groups of 15 (Freshie 15’s) and they 
were asked to find each other. What I saw 
was a group of outgoing and courageous 
young people who were excited to be here 
and were looking for new experiences. This 
fills me with confidence and I am looking 
forward to seeing all their bright faces on 
day 1 2019.

As we come to the end of the year and the holiday period 
it becomes a natural time for reflection. How have we 
fared during the year? Have we achieved all we hoped?

HEAD TEACHER
SECONDARY STUDIES
JASMIN CHOWDHURY

S E A S O N 
O F  R E F L E C T I O N
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The new Year 12’s have begun the first 
round of assessments, and with this a wave 
of expected stress has hit the shore. It is 
a timely reminder for all students that the 
HSC is a marathon, and like the greatest 
of marathoners, the key to success is in 
the planning. It is much easier to break the 
marathon into parts - rather than look at the 
42km total (which can seem unachievable). 
This first round of assessments is like the 
first section of the marathon. It is tough at 
first but pretty soon a rhythm develops. One 
foot in front of the other, one kilometre and 
then another. Slow and steady. It’s possibly 
time to evaluate how well the race is going. 
Are there changes in technique or practice 
that need to be made? Are there enough 
resources on board to get through the next 
section?  If not, time to look to your support 
crew and make plans to do the next part of 
the race a little smarter (if not easier).

Students were recently given some 
information during assembly about the 
opportunity for applications to be made to 

NESA for Disability Provisions for the 2019 
HSC. More information can be found here;

https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/
wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-
provisions

Students who are considering an application 
must see Mrs Leanne Turner - Deputy 
Principal, at the front office, by Wednesday 
19th December to discuss their application 
and collect the required paperwork so 
supporting evidence can be collected. 

Wishing all of our Freshie family a safe and 
relaxing holiday period.

The year end is closing in, and for many of us that is a good 
thing! Staff and students alike are counting down the days left in 
the 2018 school year. It  has been a long but very productive year. 

Over the last Term our new Year 12 have certainly been 
challenged by the leap from Year 11 to 
Year 12 and the new demands of the HSC.

HEAD TEACHER
WELLBEING

CATHY MORAN

LEARNING ENRICHMENT
CO-ORDINATOR

MARIE-ANNE SYKES

Many students have tackled this move with 
confidence while others remain hesitant. 
Over time this confidence will develop 
and the willingness to move forward 
will increase with encouragement from 
others. The Learning Enrichment Team 
has expanded and is willing to provide 
this encouragement to ensure students at 
Freshwater are well supported.

I would like to take this opportunity to 
welcome four new members to the team 
and congratulate them on their willingness 
to play a positive role in education at 
Freshwater Senior Campus. As past 
students of the school Georgia Aslanidis, 
Georgia Duncan, Lauren Fairchild and Zali 
Stamopoulous now share their knowledge 
and enthusiasm for education to support 
students in reaching positive learning 
outcomes. They will play an important role 
along with, the existing members of the 
team, Ainsley Chapman, Chad Kaye, Bella 
Kent, Naomi Peterson and Aaron Skilton 
in providing assistance to students on an 
individual basis with classwork, assessment 
work and improving specific skills such 

as essay writing and study skills. Their 
attributes of knowledge, communication 
and organisational skills are crucial to 
the multi skilled support they provide to 
students while working collaboratively with 
classroom teachers. Their commitment 
helps in providing specific direction 
for students to achieve their goals and 
learning success along with confidence and 
resilience.

On behalf of the Learning Enrichment Team 
we wish you all a very happy Christmas, 
a restful break and look forward to a 
successful HSC year in 2019.

https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions
https://educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/wps/portal/nesa/11-12/hsc/disability-provisions
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It is wonderful to have the Library filled with the 
current Year 12’s as they are studying, preparing for 
assessments and working on their time management.

LIBRARIAN
KARUNA CHETTY

Be sure to make use of the library space in 
the next few weeks and get support from the 
librarian and the wonderful and extremely 
helpful Learning and Enrichment team.

To keep the students motivated, we want to 
thank the previous Year 12 cohort for their 
generous school gift. The motivational and 
inspirational quotes that are now proudly 
displayed on the windows around the library 
are just one of the many ways the library 
can be a continued support during your HSC 
year.

As Jaz Holland, a current Year 12 student 
exclaimed upon seeing the motivational 
quotes “ It makes me want to come into the 
library and learn!”

Ella Cahalan says “It creates a welcoming 
and supporting environment that makes 
you want to study”.

As the holidays loom around the corner, be 
sure to borrow out some engaging fiction 
or non-fiction books to read. Reading will 
enhance your vocabulary, deepen your 
critical thinking, and strengthen your 
writing skills.

Again, well done to all the students for 
making use of the library, getting support 
and asking for help.

Have a safe holiday, enjoy reading!

Looking forward to having you back in the 
library in 2019!

L I B R A R Y
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YEAR 12 UNIVERSITY 
INFORMATION 
EVENING 2019
For Parents and Year 12 Students
Monday Evening 11th March 6.15pm - 8pm
here at FSC. UNSW, U Syd, Macquarie 
and UTS all attending. Save the Date!

SETTING CAREER 
GOALS CAN MAKE 
YOUR HSC YEAR FAR 
MORE RELEVANT.
Over the holidays do our 
recommended Electronic Career test:

www.careerhq.pages.ontraport .net/
N B S C - Fre s h w a te r - S e n i o r - C a m p u s

Free of charge (usually $50) 
and takes approx. 30 mins.

It’s time to get serious about your future!

CAREER NEWS AND 
OPPORTUNITIES

CAREERS ADVISER
MELISSA PENROSE

CAREERS ADVISER
MARYANN ROGERS

http://www.careerhq.pages.ontraport.net/NBSC-Freshwater-Senior-Campus
http://www.careerhq.pages.ontraport.net/NBSC-Freshwater-Senior-Campus
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STA CO-ORDINATOR
SUPERVISER OF GIRLS

BARBARA LEONARD STA - HAWAIIAN 
THEME MUFTI DAY 
FOR ‘ HAPPY DAYS 
CAMBODIA ‘ & BEAR 
COTTAGE
Our STA Hawaiian themed mufti day was 
such a relaxed and successful event, as is 
clearly evident in these ‘ happy snaps .’

Students, as always, gave generously, with 
funds exceeding $415.00 being raised for 
our two worthy causes. Considering we only 
had one year group donating, that was a 
great effort.

STA BRINGS 
CHRISTMAS JOY TO 
THE ELDERLY
As is our beautiful annual collaborative 
collegial  Xmas tradition, STAs as well as 
some of our delightful music students 
and the Manly High School. Christmas 
choir, brought Christmas cheer to the 
elderly residents in the Kokoda Wing at the 
Narrabeen War Vets Aged Care facility.

One lovely resident, Mary summed up the 
feeling created on that day - ‘ Thank you 
all so much.  Your students have brought 
Christmas into my heart.’ What a joy that 
was for all involved!

STA – STUDENTS TAKE ACTION  “WE REACH OUT TO OUR 
COMMUNITY IN ORDER TO CHANGE ALL OF OUR LIVES“ 

CHIARA GANN 
VOLUNTEERING IN 
CAMBODIA.
Our beautiful Chiara, a  graduate from 
Year 12, 2018 is spending her “schoolies” 
volunteering in Cambodia with Mike 
Pawley’s ‘ Happy Days Cambodia’ project.

 What a fabulous experience for Chiara 
and indeed, she has not only learnt from 
and given to the community and the school 
in Cambodia, but she has also attended 
a fundraising cocktail party where she 
chatted happily in German with the French 
president of a major international hotel 
chain!

KONNICHIWA - OUR 
ANNUAL NARA 
UNIVERSITY HIGH 
SCHOOL VISIT
We had the great pleasure of welcoming 40 
students and two staff from Nara Uni High 
Sschool on a half day visit on Monday 3rd 
December

Not only did our own students who study 
Japanese have the fabulous experience of 
interacting with these students, but also so 
much was gained in so many ways through 
our cultural exchange!
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After a jam packed morning of cultural 
activities, we shed our kimono and hopped 
into the car for afternoon of food and games. 
Although the traffic was heavy, it gave us a 
chance to appreciate the gorgeous view of 
the Japanese coastline. It was a beautiful 
warm day as we relaxed with our host 
families in the sunshine, waiting impatiently 
for the meat to cook! The Australian 
students all loved the Japanese meat and 
vegetables, although not everybody was a 
fan of the whole prawns…

After having our delicious Japanese 
barbeque, we worked off our lunch with 
some games organised by Tokimeki 
International

School alumni. Although there was 
skipping running and egg and spoon races, 
everyone’s favourite was the last game, 
where we all had to put our heads in flour to 

pick out lollies with our mouth! It was very 
messy, but absolutely hilarious and super 
fun.

After our games (and wiping flour off our 
faces) we sung Happy Birthday to some of 
the students who had had birthdays,and 
tucked in to some cake, kicking back with 
our friends and host families. The barbeque 
was a great day to meet our friend’s host 
families,  relax and hang out with all the 
people who made the trip happen. It was a 
wonderful afternoon full of sunshine, good 
food and great people.

Ella Evans

Both Ella Evans and Jemima Brooks from 
our Japanese Beginners class presented 
for interview and were selected for the 
Northern Beaches Council annual student 
exchange visit to Odawara Japan. An 
impressive group of 18 students from 
various local schools, both private and 
public, were chaperoned by Council staff. 
It was an invaluable experience living with 

homestay families and being immersed in 
a rich variety of cultural activities and of 
course, the opportunity to be immersed in 
the language was just wonderful for both 
Ella and Jemima, as is clearly evident in 
their reports below.

Barbara Leonard 
Languages Coordinator

SUBARASHII KEIKEN DESHITA - ARIGATOO GOZAIMASHITA !
(IT WAS A FABULOUS EXPERIENCE - THANKS SO MUCH ! )

S T U D E N T S  V I S I T 
O D A W A R A ,  J A P A N
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The farewell evening was one of the saddest 
yet most joyful days of the trip. We all got 
together, our host students, host families 
and all the people who guided us during our 
trip in Japan.

Starting with the formalities of the night, 
speeches and awards were given and 
those who supported us while we were in 
Odawara were thanked for all they had done 
for us, we are so grateful for how enjoyable 
they made our trip. Then, once dismissed 
from our seats, we were introduced to 
the mountain of delicious food that was 
prepared for all of us. As we ate platters of 
sushi, fried deliciousness and sweets that 
disappeared within seconds we were able to 
chat with all the amazing people we’d met 
while in Japan about our memories and how 
even though we would be leaving only the 
next day, it didn’t have to be goodbye.

Once all the food was gone, we took our 
seats once more, it was time for the 
performances.

The Japanese students performed an 
amazing traditional dance than wowed 

us with their rendition of Waltzing Matilda 
which, I must admit, made me tear up 
a little too much. But the best part was 
when they invited us up to dance along to 
YMCA, this testing us as most, if not all, of 
us hadn’t done this in years but enjoyed it 
nonetheless.

Then it was our turn. We performed Riptide, 
We Are Australian and chose to try our 
hands at Tonari No Totoro and I hope it was 
as enjoyable to our students as theirs was 
to us.

At the end of the night, before we went 
back to our home to spend the rest of our 
last evening with our host family, we were 
implored to sign each other’s exchange 
t-shirt with names, jokes and messages 
of thanks. We ran around asking everyone, 
and even my 8-year-old host sister Kaho 
joined the fun with her own piece of fabric. 
We took pictures and what felt like only a 
few moments, we had to say goodbye for the 
night and prepare ourselves for the flight 
back to Australia the next day.

 Jemima Brooks
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SPORTS CO-ORDINATOR
JANELLE GARLAND

2019 has been NBSC Freshwater Senior 
Campus’s most successful sporting year to 
date!

We had 42 NBSC Freshwater students 
selected into Sydney North Sports 
Association Teams/represent Sydney North, 
22 students represent at NSW CHS State 
level and 11 represent Australia at National 
level.

We also had our highest achievement in the 
CHS Knock Out competition in which our 
Girls Open Water Polo team were awarded 
silver medallists at the NSW CHS State 
Final (2nd place in all of NSW).

Thank you to all students who not only 
achieved amazing results this year but those 
who participated at the school swimming, 
athletics and cross country carnivals and 
our Knockout Teams.

And thank you to the staff here at NBSC 
Freshwater, without your enthusiasm to 
support these students these opportunities 
would not be possible.

Can’t wait to see what 2019 brings in the 
sporting community here at Freshie!

SPORTS REVIEW
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SYDNEY NORTH
Maximilien Balard (Football)

Levi Kaye (Football)
Calem Nieuwenhof (Football)

Harry McCarthy (Football)
Tom Opie (Football)

Nathan Felscher (Football)
Sienna Moss (Football)
Jenna Trim (Softball)
Mya Geros (Softball)

Mia Lieberman (Water Polo)
Izzy Pamp (Water Polo)

Sienna Hearn (Water Polo)
Aysha Whyte (Water Polo)

Dakota Stuart (Water Polo)
Campbell Reimer (Water Polo)

Nellie Scarrabelotti (Water Polo)
Oscar Blaikie (Water Polo)

Lottie Wiegold (Netball)
Wren Lockhart (Netball)

Remy Kovacevich (Rugby Union)
Rob Grant (Rugby Union)

Jerome Van Der Heide (Rugby Union)
Miki Trbojevich (Rugby Union)

Michaela Douglas (Rugby Union)
Jake Lacy (Squash)

Macy Carrothers (Touch Football)
Macy Carrothers (Hockey)
Lexie Pickering (Hockey)

Tara Schmidt (Swimming)
Jessica Warden (Swimming)

Claudia Neimanis (Swimming)
Vicki Cuthbert (Swimming)
Jasen WInny (Swimming)

Tayanita Robertson (Athletics)
Tara Schmidt (Snow Sports)

Angus Schmidt (Snow Sports)
Nathan Moss (Snow Sports)

Jasmine Omm (Snow Sports)
Natalie Jonkers (Cricket)
Alysse Cooper (Surfing)
Jesse Starling (Surfing)

NSW CHS
Maximilien Balard (Football)

Levi Kaye (Football)
Calem Nieuwenhof (Football)

Harry McCarthy (Football)
Jenna Trim (Softball)
Mya Geros (Softball)

Izzy Pamp (Water Polo)
Sienna Hearn (Water Polo)

Campbell Reimer (Water Polo)
Rob Grant (Rugby Union

Jerome Van Der Heide (Rugby Union)
Miki Trbojevich (Rugby Union)

Macy Carrothers (Touch Football)
Macy Carrothers (Hockey)
Lexie Pickering (Hockey)

Tara Schmidt (Swimming)
Jessica Warden (Swimming)

Claudia Neimanis (Swimming)
Vicki Cuthbert (Swimming)
Jasen Winny (Swimming)

Jasmine Omm (Snow Sports)
Nathan Moss (Snow Sports)

Jessie Starling (Surfing)
Alysse Cooper (Surfing)

AUSTRALIAN/
NATIONAL 

Maximilien Balard (Football)
Levi Kaye (Football)

Calem Nieuwenhof (Football)
Harry McCarthy (Football)

Jenna Trim (Softball)
Mya Geros (Softball)

Izzy Pamp (Water Polo)
Sienna Hearn (Water Polo)
Ella Pearse (Equestrian)

Angus Schmidt (Canoeing)
Jarrah Sheppard (Canoeing)

S P O R T S 
R E P R E S E N T A T I V E S

A G E  C H A M P I O N S
SWIMMING CROSS 

COUNTRY
ATHLETICS

16yrs Girls Sienna Hearn Natalie 
Jonkers

16yrs Boys Vishesh Kalra Jett Griffiths Jett Griffiths

17yrs Girls Vicki Cuthbert Laura Oliver Jenna Trim

17yrs Boys Jasen Winny Jackson 
Mackie

Finn Evers

18yrs Girls Hayley 
Sparkes

18yrs Boys Elliot Philpotts
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MERRY
CHRISTMAS!

WISHING EVERYONE 
A SAFE AND JOYFUL 

CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR!
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KEY DATES 
TERM 4 2018 &

TERM 1 2019

M O N T U E S W E D T H U R S F R I

DEC 10-14
WK 9

10 11 12 13
HSC RESULTS 
RELEASED

14
YEAR 12 MUSIC 
CHRISTMAS 
CONCERT

DEC 17-21
WK 10

17 18 19
YEAR 11, 
2018 FINAL 
ASSEMBLY

TERM 4 ENDS
FOR STUDENTS

20 21

JAN-FEB 
30-1
WK 1

28
AUSTRALIA DAY 
HOLIDAY

29
STAFF 
DEVELOPMENT 
DAY

30
ALL STUDENTS 
COMMENCE FOR 
2019

31 1
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A |  153 Harbord Rd,  Freshwater  NSW 2096
T |  (02)  9905  2634    E |  nbscfreshw-h.school@det .nsw.edu.au

@freshiesenior @freshiesenior @freshwater
seniorcampus

F E E L  F R E E  T O 
C O N N E C T
W I T H  U S

https://www.instagram.com/freshwaterseniorcampus/
https://www.facebook.com/freshiesenior/
https://twitter.com/freshiesenior
https://twitter.com/freshiesenior
https://www.facebook.com/freshiesenior/
https://www.instagram.com/freshwaterseniorcampus/

